
 

 

 
 

             Birthdays this week 
 

            June 30th Marissa O’Brien 
               July 1st Isaac Grantham 
               July 2nd Renee Herman 
 

 

    

          
                     
                           

 

 
 
                          
               

             
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

       

  

 

 

 

 

     

First Baptist Church Weekly Newsletter 
June 28th –July 4rd, 2020 

 

A favorite family 

phrase or slogan can 

go here. 

MEMORIAL SERVICE 
 FOR  

MARY HAYES 
 

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH 
Saturday, July 11th  

 

Visitation 9:00 a.m. 
Service 10:00 a.m. 

 

The First Quarterly Business Meeting 

Sunday, June 28th  
after the morning worship service. 

If you would like a copy mailed out to 
you, please let us know. 

 

NEW CHURCH EMAIL ADDRESS 
firstbaptistbismarck@gmail.com 

 
 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS 
THIS WEEK 

 

Anita Baillie-Health Issues 
 

Armin Sayler at Miller Pointe 
nursing home in Mandan. 

 

Beth Anderson-Dale & Barbara 
Ekstrom’s daughter 

Treatment for brain tumor 
 

Bruce Rauser 
 

Caryl Kaseman 
 

Charlotte Martin 
 

Deanna Hedegaard 
 

Burck Family-death of their 
mother, Marian Burck 

 

Erica Helm (Deb Smith's 
daughter) and family as she is 
at risk for COVID-19 working in 

daycare for medical 
personnel. 

 

Gary Lund-kidney cancer 
 

Jeff French  
 

Kari Kolstoe – resuming cancer 
treatments 

 

Leo Heinz-recovery from 
surgury 

 

The family of Mary Ann Rauser  
 

Philippe Ngoma-  
Achille’s father  

 

Scott Simpson 
 

Steve Wonnenberg-friend of 
Weiss’s has ALS 

 

Terry Giggy - Pastor Bob’s 
brother in law - Multiple 
Myoloma and Covid-19 Youth Group is Back! 

 

June 24, 2020 
7-8:30 pm 

*Mini Golf @ Super Slide 
 

Youth entering 6th grade in the 

Please pray for Debra Burck 
and her family as they have 

the Memorial Service for her 
mother, Marian Burck on 

Friday, July 3rd in Hettinger. 
 

 

A special thank you  
To all who contacted me with texts, 
emails, phone calls and cards or just 
wishing me a Happy Birthday on my 

birthday.  I really appreciate you all and I 
thank you for thinking of me. It was a 

fun day for me and I thank you all again. 
God’s many Blessings, Deanna 

 

For we are co-workers in God’s Service: you are God’s field, God’s building. 1 Corinthians 3:9 
 

Because American Baptists gave to the OGHS offering last year, we had the resources to 
provide immediate relief. Today, gifts received in 2019 are being used around the world to 
provide personal protective equipment (PPE), food relief and economic support.  
 

The American Baptist Home Mission Societies has issued an appeal for funds to provide relief 
here in the US and Puerto Rico. 
 

International Ministries has done the same for relief outside the US and Puerto Rico. To date, 
over $70,000 has been provided to more than 32 partners in 22 countries around the world. 
And this is just the beginning. 
 

As your congregation considers receiving the OGHS annual offering this year, I understand 
that not everyone will be able to give as they have in the past. Some are struggling with an 
uncertain financial situation from the loss of income. I am very sensitive to this and do not 
want to encourage you, to ask people to give financially beyond their ability during these trying 
times. If that is the case within your church, thank you for standing with One Great Hour of 
Sharing and continued to support the offering with your prayers. For those who can give, 
encourage them to support the offering as they have in the past and with any additional 
offering the can give to provide for COVID-19 response.  
With prayers or your safety and wellbeing,  
 
Lisa Rothenberger-Winter                                                                     World Relief Officer 

mailto:firstbaptistbismarck@gmail.com

